January 15, 2014

The MEMO Appears to Say "We Are Closing the Mitigation Hatcheries No Matter What Happens"!

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

The September 25, 2013 memo "NFHS Regional Allocations for FY 2014" which I will refer to as the MEMO is a rather thought provoking document - especially with the following sentences:

"Unfortunately, one or more of our employees decided to break faith with this process and prematurely release a draft regional implementation plan to Congressional offices. As a result, we cannot now move forward with our planned 2014 implementation, but are still left with the challenge of managing the NFHS within the resources we have available to us in FY 2014. Therefore we must implement a strategy to reduce NFHS operations without facility closures in FY 2014."

"We will soon be releasing the NFHS Strategic Hatchery and Workforce Planning Report, and will be pursuing our preferred course in the context of the FY 2015 budget."

"I apologize for these unusual and extraordinary procedures. We were on a much different path, and it is my goal to return to that path, but these measures are necessary for FY 2014." 

My interpretation and perception of the MEMO - especially in light of the fight we have waged over the past three years to keep the mitigation hatcheries open and operating - is as follows: 

· There will be no mitigation hatchery closures in FY 2014 or up until October 1, 2014. After October 1, 2014 mitigation hatchery closures are back on the table.

· Regardless of what Congress says the Directorate will continue to disobey Congress and move forward to close the mitigation hatcheries in FY 2015.

· The Directorate will continue to tell everyone that the mitigation hatcheries are not fully funded when in reality Congress, the Corps of Engineers and the Tennessee Valley Authority have fully funded all of the mitigation hatcheries for FY 2015. 

· The Directorate will continue to manipulated the $3.338 million Congressional add on - specifically for the mitigation hatcheries - by placing the funds into the Fisheries funding base instead of setting them up in a separate account. As a result these funds may continue to be used for listed and at-risk species. 

· The Directorate will continue to manipulate the Corps of Engineers reimbursable funds by placing the funds into the Fisheries funding base instead of setting them up in a separate account specifically for the mitigation hatcheries. By placing the Corps of Engineer funds into the Fisheries funding base - the Service can use the funds for any Fisheries program - including listed and at-risk species.  

· By following the Corps of Engineer reimbursable scenario - the Directorate may manipulate the Tennessee Valley Authority funds by placing them into the Fisheries funding base instead of setting them up in a separate account specifically for the mitigation hatcheries. 

· The Directorate will continue to manipulate appropriated mitigation operating funds to the mitigation hatcheries.

· The Directorate will continue to manipulate appropriated mitigation maintenance funds to the mitigation hatcheries.

· The Directorate will continue to not place any value on the mitigation hatcheries or on their employees. 

· The Directorate will continue to have the Fisheries Program subsidize the Endangered Species Program - for listed and at-risk species.

· The Directorate will continue to operate in a closed environment and not tell anybody what they are doing until just before - or maybe even after - they do it!

I look forward to our future discussions regarding the mitigation hatcheries!

Rick Nehrling

